
BRADLEY FIRE & POLICE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

 

COMMISSIONERS 

George Golwitzer, Chairman 

John Arrington, Secretary 

Jaclin Hernandez, Commissioner 

 

Chairman Golwitzer called the Regular meeting of the Bradley Fire & Police Commission to order on 

Monday, May 4, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Golwitzer, Secretary Arrington *, Commissioner Hernandez*, Fire Chief 

Keener, and Assistant Fire Chief Kaderabek. 

* Note - Secretary Arrington and Commissioner Hernandez participated via telephone due to the Corona 

Virus Pandemic 

 

REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

A motion was made by Commissioner Hernandez and seconded by Secretary Arrington to approve the 

April 6, 2020 Regular Meeting minutes and the April 23, 2020 Special Meeting Minutes.  Roll call (3 ayes 

0 nays). Motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 

CORRESPONDENCE/COMMUNICATION: None 

 

APPROVAL OF BILLS:    

Reviewed invoice from Stanard and Associates for the Firefighter Oral Board Process for total of $3350.  

A motion to approve this invoice was made by Secretary Arrington and seconded by Commissioner 

Hernandez.  Roll Call (3 ayes 0 nays). Motion carried. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

Chief Keener discussed the proposed timeline for testing firefighters within the next couple of months. 

He noted that the timeline depended upon approval of a Safer Grant that the Village has applied for.  He 

also stated that due to a recent injury of a firefighter, the department may request the Board to hire a 

replacement within the next couple of months. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 Two firefighter candidates submitted preference point requests for the Firefighter Final 

Eligibility Register.  The submitted documents were reviewed and the points were tallied for 

each.  Del Tiritilli was awarded 15 preference points (5 education, 5 paramedic, 5 other) and 

Bryan Mabry was awarded 15 points (5 education, 5 paramedic, 5 other).  A motion was made 



by Secretary Arrington to approve the points and add them to the respective candidate’s total 

scores.  This was seconded by Chairman Golwitzer.   Roll call (3 ayes 0 nays).  Motion carried. 

 The Firefighter Final Eligibility Register was created with the preference points added to the 

scores of the qualifying candidates.  Chairman Golwitzer made a motion to approve the 

Firefighter Final Eligibility Register and this was seconded by Secretary Arrington.  Roll call (3 

ayes 0 nays).   Motion carried. 

 Chairman Golwitzer presented information regarding revisions to preference points in Section 

12 of the Bradley Police and Fire Commission Rules and Regulations.  A brief discussion 

concerning possible changes to the number of points offered was discussed with additional 

input from Chief Keener and Assistant Chief Kaderabeck.  Chairman Golwitzer will submit a draft 

at the next meeting and for possible approval after having it reviewed by our attorney, John 

Brohier. 

 Chief Keener informed the Commissioners that his temporary term as Fire Chief for the Bradley 

Fire Department will expire at the end of June and he expects a full time Chief to be appointed 

on, or before, his departure.   

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Hernandez and seconded by Secretary Arrington to adjourn the 

meeting. Roll call (3 ayes 0 nays). Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m. 

 

 

 

 


